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Weaverham Parish Council

Weaverham Community Centre, Russet Road, Weaverham, Northwich, Cheshire, CW8 3HY

Tel: 01606 854451(24hr voicemail) Email: clerk@weaverhampc.co.uk
Minutes of the

Environment Committee Meeting 

held at Weaverham Community Centre, Russet Road, Weaverham

on Wednesday 8th February 2023 at 7:15pm.


Present Cllrs John Freeman (JF), Chris Hampson (CH), Iain Lasseter (IL) and Peter Wilkinson (PW).

In the absence of the Chairman and Vice-Chairman, Cllr Wilkinson was asked to take the Chair.
E30.
Public Open Forum: No members of the public were present.
E31.
Attendance as noted above.  Apologies were received from Cllr Michelle Budden and were approved Absent: Cllrs Adrian Morgan, Roger Moss and Bill Reynolds (WR).
E32.
No new Declarations of Interest were given.

E33.
Minutes of the meeting held on 9th November 2022 were approved.
E34.
Russet Road Play Park.  The Clerk reported that work commenced on site in January and the contractor reports that they are still on schedule to complete installation around the end of February.  No significant hold-ups have been encountered so far.  A further grant of £999 has been received from the CWaC Members’ Budget.  The report was received and welcomed.
E35.
Solar Panels Project.  The 48 solar panels were installed on 3rd February, the inverter and other equipment having been installed the previous day.  We are now awaiting the attendance of the electrician to complete the final connections, which is expected to be done this week.  Two grants have been received towards this project: Freedom Fibre (£250) and CWaC Members’ Budget (£396).  The report was received and welcomed.
E36.
The Maintenance Contract for 2023/27 was noted. The Clerk reported that the new contractor (Cheshire Groundcare Ltd) has been advised that their tender has been accepted by Council and the unsuccessful applicant has also been informed of the outcome and provided with feedback on the reasons for the decision.  The current contractor (UK Landscapes Ltd) has been reminded that our contract with them ends on 31st March 2023 and they have been requested to ensure that all work due to be done by that date is completed to ensure a smooth handover to the new contractor.

The tree work recommended in the Tree Survey carried out last year is due to begin next week and complete by the end of February.  It is likely that replacement planting will not be completed until next autumn/winter.  A grant from the CWaC Neighbourhood Pride Fund of £5936 has been received towards the tree work.
E37.
Date of next meeting – Wednesday, 5th April 2023 at 7:15pm was confirmed.
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